BOARD OF ALDERMEN MINUTES SPECIAL MEETING November 20, 2017

The Board of Aldermen of the City of Weston, Missouri, met in special session at the Weston City Hall, 300 Main Street on Monday, November 20, 2017 at 5:03 p.m. Board members Rebecca Rooney, Mark Seymour, Joyce Priddy, and Joyce Burch were present with Mayor Cliff Harvey presiding. Also present were Ed Farrand, City Treasurer; Chief Terry Blanton, Weston Police Department; Stephen Cornelius, Water Plant Superintendent; and Mike Large, Superintendent of Public Works.

<u>2018 Budget Session – includes discussion and votes on various department's budgets, salaries and various expenses.</u> The 2018 budget was reviewed by department. Various changes were made to line items with the board agreeing upon those changes.

Some highlights of the budget discussion included:

- A new police vehicle will be lease/purchased through the Bank of Weston.
- A new public works truck will be purchased.
- A new public works dump truck will be lease/purchased through the Bank of Weston.
- Kim Kirby was requested to call Bob Heim with the Platte County Public Works
 Department to discuss the BRO-Low Water Crossing Funds for Humes Road.
- The city will purchase at least one new zero-turn mower, and possibly two depending on if the park board puts their mowing out for bid.
- Employee salaries were increased in the budget by one step on the comprehensive step plan, which is 3%.

With no further business to discuss, Alderman Rooney moved to adjourn at 7:35 p.m. Alderman Seymour seconded the motion, and all were in favor.

Minutes prepared by Kim Kirby, City Clerk

Minutes approved December 11, 2017	Attest:
Mayor Cliff Harvey	Kim Kirby, City Clerk

100 11/20/17